
Representative Steve Huebert 
Chairman, Education Committee 
Kansas State Capitol 
10th and Jackson, Room 286N 
Topeka, KS 66612 
 
Representative Huebert: 
 
I am a life-long Kansas citizen.  
   
I am concerned about the increasing number of vaccines being mandated by the 
KDHE for our Kansas school children.   These drugs come with very large folded 
inserts that list the potential of serious risks.   No one knows in advance who 
could become harmed.   As the school mandated vaccine schedule continues to 
increase, when will enough be enough?    
 
It is morally wrong to force any person to be injected with a drug that could injure 
or cause death.   We need voluntary choice and opt-out options available to all 
Kansas citizens.      
 
Several mandated vaccines contain aborted fetal tissue.   For example, the 
Hepatitis A vaccine contains aborted fetal tissue from the lung tissue of a 14-
week-old aborted Caucasian male fetus (MRC-5).  There are no safety studies that 
show injecting foreign DNA of another person into bodies is safe.      
 
There are many of us Kansans who ethically object to the tissue of a baby from an 
abortion being injected into our bodies and our children or grandchildren's 
bodies.   Is it reasonable that we should have the freedom to choose if we want 
the DNA of another person injected into our bodies?    
 
If the state mandates vaccines, it should have the responsibility of proving that 
vaccines have been adequately tested and proven safe.   Many required vaccines 
have not been tested with true placebos.   No vaccine has been studied for its 
carcinogenic, mutagenic effect, or its effect on fertility (13.1 on the package 
insert).   The effects of combined vaccines and the cumulative effects of repeated 
vaccines have never been studied.    
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In l986 Congress passed the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act which is still in 
place today.   This act has removed legal and financial liability from vaccine 
manufacturers for injuries caused by their products.   It opened the door for 
vaccine manufacturers to produce sub-standard products by taking away their 
financial incentive to ensure safety.    This also opened the door for the number of 
mandated vaccines on the required school schedule to triple.   
  
The weight of favor regarding vaccines for many years has been entirely one sided 
towards the vaccine manufacturer and the medical model which promotes it 
heavily.   Tens of thousands of parents have learned the hard way that the “one in 
a million” has struck home with their own family.       
  
Many Kansas parents are being harassed and frightened in making parental health 
decisions.   These parents are hiding, not coming out, wondering where they can 
move and feel safe.   They love their children in a way the government cannot. 
  
This letter explains just a few of my concerns.  I have great distrust with the 
present unlimited power of the KDHE.  I gratefully and wholeheartedly support 
the proposed legislation which will limit the power of the KDHE to mandate 
additional vaccines.      
 
Thank you for introducing this bill on behalf of the health of our Kansas children. 
 
 
Cindy Bauer 
Hays, KS 
  
 
 
 
 
   
 




